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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – The beginning of July finds us in the middle of the Sea Base sailing and SCUBA adventures and just finishing up an amazing summer camp at the Ingersol Scout Reservation.  St. Barnabas’ annual picnic is July 9th and we will provide our usual parking support.  In addition, we will experiment with using the troop busses to shuttle people to parking rather than St. Barnabas paying a private bus company.  NYLT weeks run throughout the month with some more Order of the Arrow Ordeal opportunities.  
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.

July 6, 6:00 – 8:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Set up for St. Barnabas Picnic – Dress to work and eat Pizza
July 13, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings
July 20, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Topic is inventing – The service patrol is Killer Koalas

July 27, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Topic is inventing – The Service patrol is Stealth
Troop Leadership meetings – The July Adult leadership meetings will be held from 7-9 pm July 25th.  The PLC, which is usually held on the last Sunday of the month, will be held on July 24th so the scouts’ issues can be brought to the committee quickly.  

Required Forms – A code of conduct form and medical forms (A and B) can be found on the front of the troop web page.  Some time in July these will move to the “Troop Documents” section of the web site.  Each scout and parent must sign the code and the appropriate people sign the medical forms and submit it to Bruce Bohn.  The signed forms can be scanned and emailed to Bruce if that is more convenient. They must be signed and submitted prior to participating in any camping activity.  Adult leaders and parents who want to camp with us must have the medical forms signed. Scouts and adults will be turned away from camping if either of these forms is missing.

July Camp Out – Clifty Falls did not work out as well as we’d hoped.  Our current plan is to camp at Pennyrile Forest State Park that same weekend.  Details will follow.
St. Barnabas Parish Picnic - The St. Barnabas parish picnic will be held Saturday July 9th.  In appreciation for sponsoring our units, scouts and parents always help out at the picnic in a significant way.  We ask each scout to help on Wednesday, help direct traffic on Saturday, for a two-hour shift, and help either Saturday morning or Sunday morning.  We need parents to help direct traffic during the picnic (adults seem to get a little more respect) , and help with clean-up on Sunday.

- On Wednesday, July 6, we will help with setup of tents and booths.  Everyone should arrive at 6 PM.  We should be finished by 8, when we'll enjoy some pizza from the picnic committee.  Class B uniforms will be fine.
- On Saturday, July 9, at 9 AM, we will setup the traffic control signs.

- On Saturday from 2:30 until 11 PM we will direct traffic.  We need each scout and a parent to volunteer for a 2-hour shift.  We typically need the most help from 6 PM until 10 PM.

- On Sunday, July 10, we will help clean up, take down tents and put away all of our traffic control signs.
Troop Gift Cards – Transportation to the vast majority of our outings is free to our scouts and leadership, but it is not free.  The cost of maintenance, fuel and insurance for our busses is paid by the Friends of Troop 243.  The Kroger and Thorntons gift card programs fund Friends of Troop 243.  We encourage all parents, members, relatives and friends to use Troop 243’s Kroger and Thorntons gift cards.  Whenever you see Frank Hulsman at any function please stop him and ask him for one or both of these cards and he will be glad to give you one.  
Pack 756 Cub Scouts at Day Camp – Every year Troop 243 uses our bus and a driver to transport the Cub Scouts from Pack 756 to Cherokee District’s day camp.  It went well this year and we have a few pictures here and a note written by a future Troop 243 Boy Scout (we hope).
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“Our Webelos group went to Day Camp on June 6-10.  The theme this year was Under the Sea so we made our den name the Deadly Sharks!  At camp, there was Archery, BB’s, Scout Skills, Arts and Crafts, Sports, and a Special Guest.  At BB’s we shot at different kinds of targets including crackers!  There were lots of bulls eyes from our group!  Archery was a little harder but it was fun!  One day in Scout Skills we learned how to build a fire and we cooked fruit kabobs.  We also learned how to tie knots and make shelters.  In Sports, we got to go fishing.  I even caught a Blue Gill!  One day the Firemen came out and sprayed us because it was so hot!  It was a great week; Day Camp is a lot of fun!”  -- Evan Sheehy, Cub Scout
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Yours In Scouting,

Bruce Bohn

Secretary, Troop 243






Pack 756 Alumni / current Troop 243 Boy Scouts Garret Groves and McCallister Cox help out at summer camp.  Hopefully our current WEBELOS will help out in the future.  These 2 scouts were joined by Jordan Lyons and Chris Gartner who also helped.











